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October 4, 2006
RATIFICATION OF EMERGENCY REPAIRS TO UNDERGROUND 
HIGH TEMPERATURE HOT WATER PIPING 

A Recommendation

Introduction

To heat and cool the Oakland University (University) Campus, the University distributes high temperature hot water (HTHW) through underground piping to building mechanical rooms.  The life expectancy of the piping is usually less than 15-years where there is a high water table.  The University has approximately 22,000 feet of piping of varied ages. The recent  Energy Services Agreement identified replacing piping between North Foundation Hall and Hannah Hall that is 26-years old.  
Recently,  critical underground leaks were detected in the irrigation system and eight-year old HTHW piping near Varner Hall and Wilson Hall.  Emergency repairs are needed that will include repairing/replacing underground piping, insulation and valves. 
The President has been authorized by the Board of Trustees (Board) to contract for the expenditure of funds for goods and services without prior approval of the Board in the event of an emergency where it is necessary to conserve University assets, or to protect the interests of the University, or to address the health and safety concerns of the campus population, and there is no regularly scheduled meeting of the Board prior to the time such agreement must be executed, provided that such expenditures are in accordance with the policies and practices established by the Board.  Any expenditure or contract entered into pursuant to said authority must be reported to the Board at its next regularly scheduled meeting for ratification and any necessary amendment of the budget appropriation.

Prior to authorizing the emergency repairs, the President advised and consulted with Board leadership.
Recommendation


RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees ratifies the President’s expenditure of funds for the emergency repairs of the irrigation system and High Temperature Hot Water underground piping located near  Varner Hall and Wilson Boulevard.
Budget Implications

As a result of a competitive bid process, a purchase order with L. D’Agostini & Sons Inc. has been executed in the amount of $426,900 and will be funded from the Capital Projects Supplement Fund reserve.
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____________________________

John W. Beaghan
Vice President for Finance and Administration and Treasurer to the Board of Trustees

Recommended on ______________, 2006
to the Board for Acceptance by

____________________________

Gary D. Russi

President
